Stafford & District Billiards and Snooker League
Committee Meeting – 17th September 2012- Stafford Rangers Club
Meeting commenced at 8:50pm.
Members Present: 

Richard Maddocks (RM)

John Foster (JF)

Paul Aston (PA)

Jim Halpin (JH)

Dave Bishop (DB)

Barry Wilson (BW)
Ian Nunn (IN)
Apologies:

Adrian Hughes (AH)
Paul Wilson (PW)
Robert Wharne (RW)
Dan Scott (DS)
	Agenda Item
	Discussion
	Actions

	1) Minutes of the last meeting
	Minutes were read and approved.
	JH to update website

	2) Accounts


	DB gave an update of the clubs current financial position – there is still a problem getting the Bank account signatories amended – Documents from Clubs Bankers had been obtained – there was a problem identifying all previous signatories which had not been changed since 2000. Accounts for season 2011-2012 have to be finalised and approved by the clubs auditors.
DB & BW were asked for an update on honorarium payments.

The St. Leonards fees from the 2011-2012 Billiards season are still outstanding (£64.00)

	BW and DB to pursue the signatory changes required with the Club’s Bankers. BW to finalise the previous seasons accounts ready for the Clubs auditors to examine.

AH to update the committee, at the next meeting, on the outstanding fees from St. Leonards.

DB to give an update on honorarium payments for the next meeting.

	3) Handicapping for Billiards League


	Handicapping had been introduced for Division 1 Billiards – there had been some good feedback received but there had been a lot of complaints regarding the length of time some games were taking – this was where high handicaps for both players meant they were playing a full 200 game.  It was confirmed that, as previously agreed, handicaps would be reviewed after 5 weeks.  It was also agreed team captains could agree a 50 start for each player where appropriate.

	DS to review handicapping after the agreed 5 week period.


	4) League Fixtures update.

	JH confirmed the only issue was the allocation of points for a win in division 1 being raised by Malcolm Wharne (E Mail) he pointed out that a single point for a win had been agreed by the previous committee – ALL agreed that the tables should be updated.
JH confirmed that competition closing dates had passed – the draw for all competitions was carried out.
	JH to update the division 1 table.
JH to update the website with all the competition draw fixtures.

	5) League Rules.
	It was agreed that a separate list of possible rule changes should be put together – a small group to be formed to review and document changes to be agreed by the full committee before being put before the next AGM for approval.
	JF to put produce a list.

	6) Presentation evening.
	PA confirmed the Perkins venue – it was agreed to provide a small buffet for the event – initial numbers set at 35 – PA asked that a request for numbers be put on the website.  It was decided to ask a long standing member of the League to present the prizes.  The event to be finalised at the next committee meeting.
PA confirmed he had accounted for all the Trophies except the team handicap trophy which was held by a Rangers team.
	JH to update the website asking for numbers for presentation evening from each Club.
JF to arrange the presentation of Trophies and prizes.

PA to arrange engraving and the cleaning of all Trophies and to contact the Rangers team regarding the missing trophy.

	7) League Development.
	It was agreed to advertise ‘referee road shows’ on the Club website and also ask if team members are interested in gaining a refereeing qualification – based on the responses the committee would look to provide support as necessary.
	JH to update the website.

	8) Next meetings
	It was agreed the next meeting would be held at Stafford Rangers on the 8th October 2012 – followed by a meeting on the 12th November – Venue to be agreed – both 7:45 start.
	

	9) AOB
	JH said he had received a registration form from Staffordshire & West Midlands Snooker Association for the inter team competition – it was agreed to enter the competition with both an A and B team.
	JH to complete the entry form.
IN to review last season’s snooker player aggregate list in readiness for the first round matches.

	
	DS asked (E mail) that the 12 month honorarium payment made in advance to a previous committee member, where the person concerned did not complete the full term, be reviewed.  The member had resigned part way through the season and the then committee paid additional fee’s to cover the remainder of the member’s duties.
	PA to ask DS to write asking for a percentage of the fee to be returned.

	
	
	

	
	A request from Derrington was read out asking that all visiting teams be reminded that start time for all matches was 7:00pm.
	JH to put an entry on the website.


No other business – meeting closed at 8:55pm

Committee Members – Contact list

	Name
	Club
	Telephone Number
	E Mail Address

	Dan Scott
	Rangers
	
	ds_footprint@hotmail.com

	John Foster
	Constitutional
	07807 970582
	Je_foster@hotmail.com

	Paul Aston
	Derrington
	07970 692774
	p45ton@gmail.com

	Dave Bishop
	Derrington/Universal
	07854 783250
	david54bishop@btinternet.com

	Jim Halpin
	Derrington
	07941 494427
	jhalpin@hotmail.com

	Barry Wilson
	Institute
	01785 253556
	

	Adrian Hughes
	St. Leonards
	
	adrianhughes@buehler.co.uk

	Paul Wilson
	Perkins
	
	

	Robert Wharne
	Institute
	
	

	Richard Maddocks
	Blymhill
	07703 205039
	maddocksrw@o2.co.uk

	Ian Nunn
	Universal
	07889 721654
	inunst@ntlworld.com

	
	
	
	


Proposed rule changes
	All Clubs to have a representative on the League Committee
	League fees and payment dates to be reviewed and fixed

	Honorariums to be reviewed
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	


